CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Friday 17th April 2013
at 7.45pm

Present:

    
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh - Chairman

   


    
Parish Councillor Martin Morris




Parish Councillor Peter Ince





Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd





Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons





Councillor Claire Wild

Members of the Public:  6
1.       WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2. 
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies.
3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS


There were no declarations of interest

4. 
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meetings 2nd April 2013, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

5.  
LOCAL JOINT COUNCIL


a.  Mr David Fairclough was due to attend the meeting but unfortunately was
called away unexpectedly to another meeting. Mr Fairclough is the new representative of the Burnell and Severn Valley LJC which effectively replaced District Councils.   If it is possible he will find funding for a project.  LJC discuss some interesting issues and anyone can attend.  At the next meeting they are talking about IT.  They will also come out to any Parish Council meeting and any Parish Council can host one of the meetings.  The next one is in Buildwas.  The Clerk was asked to invite Mr Fairclough to another meeting.
On 31st May there is a full day meeting looking at Broadband.  This is at the Shrewsbury Football ground.  Anyone is welcome to attend and it is free to register.  If anyone is experiencing poor or no broadband they can go along and talk to them.  Further details are on the Council website.  

b. LJC Representative

Anyone can attend an LJC meeting but only the elected representative can vote.  There are two meetings a year.  If the representative is unable to attend they need to inform LJC two weeks prior to the meeting that their Sub is attending and will be voting.
Councillor Roberts proposed and Councillor Ince seconded Councillor Lloyd being elected the LJC representative and Councillor Morris elected as sub.

6.
HIGHWAYS

The Clerk said she has tried emailing on numerous occasions about various issues but never received a reply.  She was asked to email Highways again and cc Councillor Wild in as she is now on the Cabinet.
Councillor Lloyd, on behalf of a member of the public, raised concern over blocked drains in Kenley and asked if Highways could look at them.  Councillor Pugh said there is also water running the road and field in Church Preen.  The Clerk will mention these issues in the email.  Councillor Wild will find out who the right person is to look at these problems and will pass it on to them.  Need to keep on at them.

7.  
PARISH PLAN

Councillor Roberts asked if anyone ifs interested in producing a Parish Plan.  It has to be a separate committee, although there has to be a representative on that committee from the Parish Council.  Not all Councils have a Parish Plan.  A questionnaire is given out to everyone in the Parish and they are asked various questions on such things as planning, housing, broadband etc. At present broadband would be the biggest concern.  When completed the information is collated.  This information can then be used if projects are required in future.
Place Plan – every parish has a wish list – a particular project they would like.  With the new Infrastructure Levi any extensions/new builds over 100sq m will be subject to a £80 per sq metre infrastructure levi.  Councils hold on to this money until the Parish Council requires it for a project.  It is useful to have a few things down on a Place Plan.
8.   
FINANCIAL REPORT

a. The following invoices were agreed and cheques signed:

SALC 




£124.53
Cheque number: 000230

Shropshire Council (Insurance)
£173.31
Cheque number: 000231

Mrs G Nicolls (internal auditor)
£  50.00
Cheque number:  000232

Proposed by Chairman Pugh and seconded by Parish Councillor Ince.

The Clerk read out the recommendations by Mrs Nicholls, internal auditor, and these were duly noted by the Parish Council.  The Clerk was asked to minute that the Parish Council agreed to continue paying the Clerk £30 a quarter expenses for doing Parish Council work.
b. The Lloyds TSB bank form for phone and internet banking were signed by Councillor Roberts and Councillor Ince as the two signatories.

c. The External Audit return was agreed and signed by the Chairman.

9.  
TRAINING
a. SALC Training Programme – this training is very good and useful.  Councillor Wild
 went through some of the courses which are coming up.  11th June training for new councillors was recommended.  The Clerk  was asked to book both Councillor Lloyd and Councillor Morris onto this course.

Proposed by Councillor Roberts and seconded by Councillor Ince.  Course cost agreed but not the mileage costs.

Councillor Ince thought the Code of Conduct training was important also but a date has not been confirmed for this yet.

10.  
PARISH  MATTERS

a.  Support for Local Churches – Chairman Pugh suggested supporting churches in each parish by paying for the hire of Church Preen village hall for them to raise money for their church.    Councillor Morris questioned whether other religions should also be supported.  Councillor Ince said none of the churches should be supported as the Parish Council cannot afford it.  This is the reason it has been refused in the past.  Chairman Pugh is concerned that the Parish Council do not support anything in the parishes.  As the churches are always trying to raise money for various things he thought it would be a good idea.  Councillor Wild said that the Community Centre in Cross Houses never charges the church for any events.  They also hold a church service every month there and harvest festival.    Councillor Roberts suggested waiting until the Parish Council are approached and then decide.
11.  
PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS

a.   Acceptance of Office forms – these were given out and completed by each Parish

      Councillor.

      Register of Interest Forms – these were completed by Councillor Morris and

      Councillor Lloyd and returned to Shirehall.

b.  Election Expense sheets – these have to be completed even if not submitting any expenses – it should be a nil return.  The front and middle pages have to be signed.  Councillor Wild to send another pack to the Clerk who will send out to those Parish Councillors who require one.
12.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

a)  Parish Plan

b)  Highways

13.   
MEETING DATES

17th September 2013, 19th November 2013


All meetings to be held in The Old School, Kenley at 7.28pm unless otherwise 

stated.  

14.
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 9.20pm
Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..
Chairman Ken Pugh
